Descendants of Phillip Joseph Post

Generation No. 1

1. Phillip Joseph¹ Post was born 7 November 1802 in Eltville Nassau Germany¹, and died in Germany. He married **Clara Josepha Kraus** 9 January 1825 in Eltville Nassau Germany, daughter of Jakob Kraus and Margherita Nurm. She was born 3 April 1802 in Eltville Nassau Germany¹.

Notes for Phillip Joseph Post:

Post
Philipp
Eltville
Australia
24.08.1854
Day laborer, with family
Struck

ELTVILLE (ELFELD), a town of Germany, in the Prussian province of Hesse-Nassau, on the right bank of the Rhine, 5 m. S.W. from Wiesbaden, on the railway Frankfort-on-MainCologne, and with a branch to Schlangenbad. Pop. 3700. It has a Roman Catholic and a Protestant church, ruins of a feudal castle, a Latin school, and a monument to Gutenberg. It has a considerable trade in the wines of the district and two manufactories of sparkling wines. Eltville (originally Adeldvile, Lat. Altavilla) is first mentioned in a record of the year 882. It was givenby the emperor Otto I. to the archbishops of Mainz, who often resided here. It received town rights in 1331 and was a place of importance during the middle ages. In 1465 Gutenberg set up his press at Eltville, under the patronage of Archbishop Adolphus of Nassau, shortly afterwards handing over its use to the brothers Heinrich and Nikolaus Bechtermnz. Several costly early examples of printed books issued by this press surviv, the earliest being the Vocabularium Latino- Teutonicum, first printed in 1467.

More About Phillip Joseph Post:

Occupation: Vine Grower

Children of Phillip Post and Clara Kraus are:

- i. Elizabeth² Post, born 1825 in Eltville Germany. She married Jacob Schafer.
- + 3 ii. George Post, born 10 January 1826 in Eltville Germany; died 9 February 1875 in Kelly Plains District of Armidale NSW.
 - 4 iii. Katharina Post, born 3 May 1828 in Eltville Germany; died 29 April 1897 in Armidale NSW². She married Heinrich Schmutter 21 January 1848 in Eltville, Germany; born 1825 in Germany; died 18 March 1902 in Armidale NSW³.

More About Katharina Post:

Burial: Armidale Cemetery NSW Row 28 Plot 20

Immigration: 5 July 1849, Per "Parland"

More About Heinrich Schmutter:

Burial: Armidale Cemetery NSW Row 28 Plot 19

Immigration: 5 July 1849, Per "Parland"

- + 5 iv. Phillip Post, born 1830 in Eltville Germany; died 16 July 1904 in Uralla NSW.
 - 6 v. Gottfried Post, born 1833; died 6 May 1864 in Kellys Plains Armidale NSW⁴.

More About Gottfried Post: Immigration: 1854, Per 'Lousie'

+ 7 vi. Georg Joseph Post, born 1843 in Eltville, Nassau, Germany; died 15 April 1902 in Armidale (Cherry Tree Hill - Kellys Plains) NSW.

8

Generation No. 2

3. George² Post (Phillip Joseph¹) was born 10 January 1826 in Eltville Germany, and died 9 February 1875 in Kelly Plains District of Armidale NSW⁵. He married **(1) Katherina Maurer** 21 January 1848 in Eltville, Germany, daughter of Johan Maurer and Katharina Menges. She was born 1825 in Etville Germany, and died 12 August 1866 in Armidale NSW⁶. He married **(2) Catherine Butler** 1870 in Armidale NSW⁷.

Notes for George Post:

George Post receives the following unflattering reference in "Colonial Armidale" (John Perry, University of Queensland Press, Brisbane, 1999).

" At the other extreme was George Post, a German immigrant from the village of Eltville in Hesse Nassau, who married his second wife, Catherine, in 1870 a few years after his first wife had died in childbirth, prematurely induced by a severe beating at the hands of her husband. When George Post died in 1875 his brief death bed Will left everything to his children making no mention whatsoever of his wife."

More About George Post:

Burial: 10 February 1875, Armidale Cemetery NSW

Immigration: 5 July 1849, Per 'Parlane'

Naturalisation: 14 August 1858, from Eltville, Germany⁸

Occupation: 1860, Farmer

Occupation 2: 1849, Vine dresser

More About Katherina Maurer:

Immigration: 5 July 1849, Per 'Parland'

Children of George Post and Katherina Maurer are:

- 9 i. Thomas³ Post, born Abt, 1850; died Abt, 1850.
- + 10 ii. Phillip Post, born 20 August 1851 in Paterson NSW; died 9 February 1919 in Armidale NSW.
 - iii. Catherine Post, born 1857 in Paterson NSW⁹.
 - 12 iv. Clara Post, born 1859 in Armidale NSW.
 - v. Mary Lucy Post, born 1860 in Armidale NSW 10.
- + 14 vi. Martin Post, born 1862 in Armidale NSW; died 12 September 1939 in Armidale NSW.
- **5. Phillip² Post** (Phillip Joseph¹) was born 1830 in Eltville Germany¹¹, and died 16 July 1904 in Uralla NSW¹². He married **Charlotte Louisa Bredel** 3 October 1854 in Eltville Germany¹³, daughter of John Bredel and Louisa Dietrich. She was born 1828 in Georgeborn, Germany¹³, and died 28 February 1910 in Uralla NSW¹⁴.

Notes for Phillip Post:

Phillip Post was employed as a 'general useful' person at Gostwyck Station in 1863 for 23 weeks and received payment of 17 pounds 5 shillings.

More About Phillip Post:

Burial: 18 July 1904, Armidale, RC Cemetery, NSW Immigration: 6 February 1855, Per 'Louisa' (Reel 401)

Naturalisation: 25 June 1875 Occupation: Sheep Overseer

More About Charlotte Louisa Bredel: Immigration: 6 February 1855, Per 'Louise' Children of Phillip Post and Charlotte Bredel are:

- + 15 i. Conrad Joseph³ Post, born 28 September 1856 in Adminiby NSW; died 1 August 1942 in Uralla NSW.
 - ii. Elizabeth Post, born 20 October 1858 in Armidale NSW ¹⁵. She married Thomas Breakwell 1893 in Armidale NSW ¹⁶.
 - 17 iii. Catherine Charlotte Post, born 5 October 1860. She married Joseph M Kramer 1902 in Uralla NSW ¹⁷.
 - iv. Philip John Post, born 19 January 1863 in Armidale NSW ¹⁸; died 26 September 1942 in Armidale NSW ¹⁹. He married Rosanna McEvoy 1909 in Armidale NSW ²⁰; born 1865 in Singleton NSW; died 12 July 1936 in Armidale NSW.

Notes for Philip John Post:

In 1912 Philip Post gave his wife a "Book of Catholic Doctrine". The Inscription reads:

"Presented to my dear wife Rosanna by her affectionate Husband Philip John Post 14th September, 1912."

More About Philip John Post:

Burial: Armidale Cemetery NSW Row T Plot 79

More About Rosanna McEvoy:

Burial: Armidale Cemetery NSW Row T Plot 69

19 v. Magdelina Post, born 18 October 1868²¹; died 2 May 1877 in Armidale NSW²¹.

More About Magdelina Post:

Burial: Armidale Cemetery NSW Row T Plot

- + 20 vi. Mary Louisa Post, born 1871 in Armidale; died 23 October 1959 in Uralla NSW.
 - vii. Karl Post, born 1890; died 4 November 1890 in Uralla NSW²².
- **7. Georg Joseph² Post** (Phillip Joseph¹) was born 1843 in Eltville, Nassau, Germany²³, and died 15 April 1902 in Armidale (Cherry Tree Hill Kellys Plains) NSW²⁴. He married **Helena Vaupel** 6 June 1868 in Armidale NSW²⁵, daughter of Heinrich Vaupel and Christina Schlarbaum. She was born 1852 in Reichensachsen, Hessen Germany^{26,27}, and died 17 September 1920 in Armidale NSW.

More About Georg Joseph Post: Burial: Armidale Cemetery NSW

Immigration: 6 February 1855, Per "Louise"

Naturalisation: 30 March 1867

More About Helena Vaupel: Burial: Armidale Cemetery NSW

Immigration: 18 March 1853, Per "Helene"

Child of Georg Post and Helena Vaupel is:

- + 22 i. Joseph Charles³ Post, born 15 November 1876 in Armidale NSW; died 18 December 1944 in Inverell NSW.
- **8. Martin² Post** (Phillip Joseph¹) was born 1846, and died 1925 in Macksville NSW²8. He married **Elizabeth J Cattell** 1869 in Armidale NSW²9. She died 1905 in St Marys NSW³0.

More About Martin Post:

Naturalisation: 30 March 1867

Child of Martin Post and Elizabeth Cattell is:

+ 23 i. William Martin³ Post, born 1885 in Armidale NSW; died 31 January 1966 in Armidale NSW Row.

Generation No. 3

10. Phillip³ Post (George², Phillip Joseph¹) was born 20 August 1851 in Paterson NSW³¹, and died 9 February 1919 in Armidale NSW. He married **Rosina Raifstaenger** 16 June 1875 in St Peters Church, Armidale NSW³², daughter of Phillip Raifstaenger and Sibella Merz. She was born 10 March 1852 in (Rommelshausen) Wuerttemberg Germany³³, and died 25 May 1923 in Armidale NSW³⁴.

More About Phillip Post:

Baptism: 27 August 1851, Paterson NSW (by JJ Lynch RC)

Burial: 10 February 1919, Armidale Cemetery NSW Row 31 Plot 7

Cause of Death: Gunshot wound - self inflicted

Occupation: 16 June 1875, Farmer

More About Rosina Raifstaenger:

Baptism: 12 March 1852, Rommelshausen, Germany

Burial: 27 May 1923, Armidale Cemetery NSW Row 31 Plot 8

Immigration: 12 February 1855, Per 'Undine' to Sydney

Occupation: 1875, Domestic Servant

Child of Phillip Post and Rosina Raifstaenger is:

i. Charles Philip⁴ Post, born 1881 in Gostwyck (Uralla) NSW ³⁵.

12. Clara³ Post (George², Phillip Joseph¹) was born 1859 in Armidale NSW³⁶. She married Thomas Simpson Oliver 27 May 1875 in Armidale NSW³⁷.

Child of Clara Post and Thomas Oliver is:

25

i. Adelaide Victoria Ivy⁴ Oliver, born 1897 in Howell via Tingha NSW; died 3 December 1980 in Tingha NSW. She married Arthur Henry Orchard 1914 in Warwick QLD; born 1881 in Inverell NSW³⁸; died 2 September 1963 in Tingha NSW.

More About Adelaide Victoria Ivy Oliver: Burial: Tingha Cemetery NSW Row B Lot 40

More About Arthur Henry Orchard:

Burial: Tingha Cemetery NSW Row B Lot 42

14. Martin³ Post (George², Phillip Joseph¹) was born 1862 in Armidale NSW³9, and died 12 September 1939 in Armidale NSW⁴0. He married **Elizabeth Jane Jones** 1885 in Armidale NSW⁴1. She was born 1866 in Armidale NSW⁴2, and died 21 October 1946 in Armidale NSW.

More About Martin Post:

Burial: Armidale Cemetery NSW Row 30 Plot 33-34

More About Elizabeth Jane Jones:

Burial: Armidale Cemetery NSW Row 30 Plot 33-34

Child of Martin Post and Elizabeth Jones is:

26

Leslie Norman⁴ Post, born 1892 in Armidale NSW⁴³; died 6 August 1974 in Armidale NSW. He married Helen Margaret Munroe 11 August 1920 in Redfern NSW⁴⁴; born 1896; died 17 September 1957 in Armidale NSW.

More About Leslie Norman Post:

Burial: Armidale Cemetery NSW Row 48 Plot 1-3

More About Helen Margaret Munroe: Burial: Armidale Cemetery NSW Row 48 Plot 1-2

15. Conrad Joseph³ Post (Phillip², Phillip Joseph¹) was born 28 September 1856 in Adminiby NSW⁴⁵, and died 1 August 1942 in Uralla NSW⁴⁶. He married **Margaret Mary Wright** 5 August 1891 in Armidale NSW⁴⁷, daughter of William Wright and Mary Brien. She was born 24 December 1858 in "Mihi Creek" via Uralla NSW⁴⁷, and died 1 July 1924 in Uralla NSW⁴⁷.

More About Conrad Joseph Post:

Burial: Uralla Cemetery NSW

Notes for Margaret Mary Wright:

A statue of St Joseph was donated to St Joseph's Catholic Church Uralla in memory of Margaret, donated by her husband and children.

Margaret donated a stained glass window (St Anne, window 04U) to St Joseph's Church Uralla in memory of her parents.

(Through Stained Glass p 75)

More About Margaret Mary Wright:

Burial: Uralla Cemetery NSW "Wife and Mother"

Children of Conrad Post and Margaret Wright are:

- i. Michael⁴ Post, born 29 April 1892 in Uralla NSW⁵⁰; died 1892 in Uralla⁵¹.
- 28 ii. William Post, born 29 April 1892 in Uralla NSW⁵²; died 1892 in Uralla NSW⁵³.
- + 29 iii. Conrad Joseph Post, born 10 July 1893 in Uralla NSW; died 7 March 1976 in Uralla NSW.
 - iv. Mary Margaret Post, born 1895 in Uralla NSW⁵⁴; died 1941⁵⁵. She married John Joseph Shanahan 1925 in Uralla NSW⁵⁶; born 24 May 1887 in Uralla NSW⁵⁷.
 - v. Magdaline Agnes Post, born 1 April 1898 in Uralla NSW⁵⁸; died 1899 in Uralla NSW⁵⁹.

Notes for Magdaline Agnes Post:

died: Aged I year 8 months

20. Mary Louisa³ Post (Phillip², Phillip Joseph¹) was born 1871 in Armidale⁶⁰, and died 23 October 1959 in Uralla NSW. She married **Thomas J Shanahan** 19 October 1904 in Uralla NSW⁶¹, son of Patrick Shanahan and Catherine Egan. He was born 1872 in Uralla NSW⁶², and died 15 July 1955 in Uralla NSW.

Notes for Mary Louisa Post:

Mother: Caroletta/Charlotte

More About Mary Louisa Post: Burial: Uralla Cemetery NSW

More About Thomas J Shanahan: Burial: Uralla Cemetery NSW

Children of Mary Post and Thomas Shanahan are:

- i. Thomas J⁴ Shanahan, born 1905 in Uralla NSW 63.
- 33 ii. Mary C Shanahan, born 1907 in Uralla NSW⁶⁴; died 13 April 1921 in Uralla NSW.

Notes for Mary C Shanahan:

Died: Aged 13 years

- iii. Lucy B Shanahan, born 1909 in Uralla NSW 65.
- iv. Elizabeth A Shanahan, born 1911 in Uralla NSW 66.

More About Elizabeth A Shanahan: Occupation: Sister of St Joseph

- v. Gertrude Shanahan, born 1913 in Uralla NSW 67.
- vi. Anna Hope Shanahan, born 8 December 1916 in Uralla NSW ⁶⁸; died 16 January 2005 in Gunnedah NSW.

Notes for Anna Hope Shanahan: Sister Anna Shanahan

Obituary

"Somewhere in the scriptures it says that those who teach little children unto justice shall shine like stars for all eternity - Anna will be a very bright star."

The Sisters of Mercy lost one of their much-loved members with the death of Sr Anna Shanahan at Gunnedah Hospital, on January 16, at the age of 88. Born on December 8, 1916, in Uralla, Anna Hope Shanahan dedicated almost 70 years of her life to God and humanity.

The youngest of six children born to Thomas Shanahan and his wife Mary Louise Post, Sr Anna grew up with her brother and four sisters on a farm in the Uralla area. she entered the congregation of the Sisters of Mercy at Gunnedah on August 15 1935, with her ministry starting in 1938, the year of her first profession.

St Anna taught at St Xavier's primary School until 1940 when she was appointed to Inverell, where she taught fulltime and looked after boarders. She took her final vows in 1941.

From there her ministry included Moree, Malabar, Emmaville/Deepwater, Armidale, Moree, Narrabri, Walcha and Gunnedah. Some of the other ministeries Anna undertook included visitation of homes, hospitals and nursing homes, care of orphaned children, acting as sacristian in parish churches, teaching commercial work, volunteer work with St Vincent de Paul, Catholic Women's League and Meals on Wheels.

In her later years Sr Anna became a resident at McAuley Hostel where she endeared herself to staff and residents and was described as being a quiet and welcoming presence for others.

St Anna died at Gunnedah Hospital with her older sister Lil, a Sister of St Joseph by her side. Sr Anna was predeceased by her parents, brother Thomas and sisters Mary, Lucy, and Gertude. She is survived by her sister Lil (Sr Valerian), of Hunter's Hill.

The farewell Mass was held in the Convent of Mercy Chapel on January 18, followed by internment at Gunnedah Memorial Park (Catholic Viewpoint Vol 14 No 1. 20 February 2005)

More About Anna Hope Shanahan:

Burial: 18 January 2005, Gunnedah Memorial Park NSW

Occupation: Sister of Mercy

22. Joseph Charles³ Post (Georg Joseph², Phillip Joseph¹) was born 15 November 1876 in Armidale NSW⁶⁹, and died 18 December 1944 in Inverell NSW. He married **Mary Catherine McDonald** 10 September 1898 in Armidale (Sts Mary & Joseph's Cathedral) NSW⁷⁰. She died June 1944 in Inverell NSW.

Notes for Joseph Charles Post:

Joseph was a butcher, and a licensee of the St Kilda Hotel in Armidale. He then moved to a hotel in

kootingal. Joseph returned to butchering in Tamworth before taking up Post's Taxi Service at Inverell in 1941. (Through Stained Glass p 20)

Joseph and Mary Post donated a stained glass window (In memory of their parents) to Sts Mary and Joseph's Cathedral in Armidale (The Good Shepherd, Window 14A).

More About Joseph Charles Post:

Occupation: Butcher

Occupation 2: Licensee, St Kilda Hotel, Armidale

Children of Joseph Post and Mary McDonald are:

- i. Vera Mary⁴ Post, born 1899 in Armidale NSW⁷¹. She married Edward S Woodward 1921 in Uralla NSW⁷².
- 39 ii. Bethel Evelyn A Post, born 1903 in Armidale NSW 73. She married John P Kane 1926 in Armidale NSW 74.
- 40 iii. Evelyn Ruby Post, born 1904 in Armidale NSW 75. She married Thomas P McCormack 1929 in Armidale NSW 76.
- iv. John Joseph George Post, born 1906 in Armidale NSW; died March 1963 in Sydney NSW. He married Marion F Head 1934 in Armidale NSW⁷⁷.

More About John Joseph George Post:

Burial: 20 March 1963, Eastern Suburbs Memorial Park, Botany, Crematorium

- v. Lloyd A Post, born 1910 in Armidale NSW 78.
- vi. Joseph McDonald Post, born 1912 in Armidale NSW. He married Joyce N Dawson 1934 in Burwood NSW⁷⁹.
- vii. Thomas Post, born 7 April 1914 in Armidale NSW⁸⁰. He married Elsie Jean Willis 1936 in North Sydney NSW⁸¹.

Notes for Thomas Post:

Service Record

Name POST, THOMAS

Service Australian Army

Service Number WX18249

Date of Birth 7 Aug 1914

Place of Birth ARMIDALE, NSW

Date of Enlistment 24 Dec 1941

Locality on Enlistment PERTH, WA

Place of Enlistment CLAREMONT, WA

Next of Kin POST, MARY

Date of Discharge 16 Feb 1942

Rank Private

Posting at Discharge W/C ATTD

WW2 Honours and Gallantry None for display

Prisoner of War No

23. William Martin³ Post (Martin², Phillip Joseph¹) was born 1885 in Armidale NSW⁸², and died 31 January 1966 in Armidale NSW Row. He married **Charlotte Jane Sattler** 1910 in Armidale NSW⁸³. She died 24 November 1980 in Armidale NSW.

More About William Martin Post:

Burial: Armidale Cemetery NSW Row 52 Plot 1-2

More About Charlotte Jane Sattler:

Burial: Armidale Cemetery NSW Row 52 Plot 1-2

Children of William Post and Charlotte Sattler are:

i. Thelma M⁴ Post, born 1911 in Armidale NSW⁸⁴. She married Patrick G Lysaght

1933 in Tamworth NSW 85.

- + 46 ii. Allan Cleve Post, born 21 March 1914 in Armidale NSW.
 - 47 iii. Phyllis Jean Post, born 1916 in Armidale NSW⁸⁶. She married Gordon Silas Waters 1938 in Armidale NSW⁸⁷.

Generation No. 4

29. Conrad Joseph⁴ Post (Conrad Joseph³, Phillip², Phillip Joseph¹) was born 10 July 1893 in Uralla NSW⁸⁸, and died 7 March 1976 in Uralla NSW. He married **Eileen Veronica Bourke** 1925 in Uralla NSW⁸⁹. She was born 1894, and died 12 January 1991 in Uralla NSW.

More About Conrad Joseph Post: Burial: Uralla Cemetery NSW

More About Eileen Veronica Bourke:

Burial: Uralla Cemetery NSW

Child of Conrad Post and Eileen Bourke is:

i. Conrad James⁵ Post, born 1927; died 21 January 1978 in Uralla NSW.

46. Allan Cleve⁴ Post (William Martin³, Martin², Phillip Joseph¹) was born 21 March 1914 in Armidale NSW⁹⁰. He married **Marjorie Jean Wild** 1939 in Armidale NSW⁹¹. She was born 1919, and died 17 August 2003 in Armidale NSW.

Notes for Allan Cleve Post: Service Record Name POST, ALLAN CLEVE Service Australian Army Service Number N297762 Date of Birth 21 Mar 1914 Place of Birth ARMIDALE, NSW Date of Enlistment 14 Jan 1942 Locality on Enlistment ARMIDALE, NSW Place of Enlistment ARMIDALE, NSW Next of Kin POST, MARJORIE Date of Discharge 20 Dec 1944 Rank Lance Corporal Posting at Discharge QLD L OF C AREA WW2 Honours and Gallantry None for display Prisoner of War No

Notes for Marjorie Jean Wild:

Post Marjorie Jean

August 17. Aged 84. Of Rusden St and formerly of Kentucky St, Armidale. Wife of Allan (dec'd). Mother and mother in law of Max and Jenny, Roger, Sandra and Graeme Taylor and grandmother and great grandmother to their families.

Funeral service to be held at St Peter's Anglican Cathedral, Armidale, August 20, followed by interment at the Armidale Lawn Cemetery.

(Armidale Express August 27th 2003)

More About Marjorie Jean Wild:

Burial: 20 August 2003, Armidale Lawn Cemetery NSW Electoral Role: 1991, 192 Kentucky St Armidale NSW

Children of Allan Post and Marjorie Wild are:

+ 49 i. Maxwell Allan⁵ Post, born in Armidale NSW.

50 ii. Roger Graham Post, born in Armidale NSW.

Notes for Roger Graham Post:

Spouse: Jill

More About Roger Graham Post:

Electoral Role: 1991, 4 Curtis st, Armidale NSW

Occupation: 1991, Stoker

51 iii. Sandra Joy Post, born in Armidale NSW. She married Graeme Arthur Taylor.

More About Sandra Joy Post:

Electoral Role: 1991, Sunnyside Uralla NSW

Occupation: 1991, Hairdresser

More About Graeme Arthur Taylor:

Electoral Role: 1991, Sunnyside Uralla NSW

Occupation: 1991, Manager

Generation No. 5

49. Maxwell Allan⁵ Post (Allan Cleve⁴, William Martin³, Martin², Phillip Joseph¹) was born in Armidale NSW.

Notes for Maxwell Allan Post: Spouse: Jennifer Anne

Child of Maxwell Allan Post is:

i. Christopher John⁶ Post.

Endnotes

- 1. "Through Stained Glass" by Roy Wright, P 82.
- 2. Death Certificate NSW BMD, 3842/1897.
- 3. Death Certificate NSW BMD, 545/1902.
- 4. Death Certificate NSW BMD, 2467/1864.
- 5. Death Certificate NSW BMD, 4552/1875.
- 6. Death Certificate NSW BMD, 2758/1866.
- 7. Marriage Certificate NSW BMD, 1566/1870.
- 8. Journal Of the Legislative Council NSW 1858, Vol 3 pp 860 -867.
- 9. Birth Certificate NSW BMD, 9826/1857.
- 10. Birth Certificate NSW BMD, 4391/1860.
- 11. "Through Stained Glass" by Roy Wright, P 82.
- 12. Death Certificate NSW BMD, 11314/1904.
- 13. "Through Stained Glass" by Roy Wright, p 82.
- Death Certificate NSW BMD, 3522/1910.
 Birth Certificate NSW BMD, 4230/1858.
- 16. Marriage Certificate NSW BMD, 1838/1893.
- 17. Marriage Certificate NSW BMD, 7751/1902.
- 18. Birth Certificate NSW BMD, 4424/1863.
- 19. Death Certificate NSW BMD, 15382/1942.
- 20. Marriage Certificate NSW BMD, 674/1909.
- 21. "Through Stained Glass" by Roy Wright, p 82.
- 22. Birth Certificate NSW BMD, 12754/1890.
- 23. "Brandscheid's Vine" by Helen Nancarrow, P 45.
- 24. Death Certificate NSW BMD, 4298/1902.

- 25. Marriage Certificate NSW BMD, 1529/1868.
- 26. "Brandscheid's Vine" by Helen Nancarrow, P 46.
- 27. "Brandscheid's Vine" by Helen Nancarrow.
- 28. Death Certificate NSW BMD, 9536/1925.
- 29. Marriage Certificate NSW BMD, 1641/1869.
- 30. Death Certificate NSW BMD, 6744/1905.
- 31. Birth Certificate NSW BMD, V18511911 68/1851.
- 32. International Genealogical Index, (LDS 1553525).
- 33. First Families, Margot Girle.
- 34. Death Certificate NSW BMD, 6352/1923.
- 35. Birth Certificate NSW BMD, 24418/1881.
- 36. Birth Certificate NSW BMD, 4316/1859.
- 37. Marriage Certificate NSW BMD, 1776/1875.
- 38. Birth Certificate NSW BMD, 19170/1881.
- 39. Birth Certificate NSW BMD, 4222/1862.
- 40. Death Certificate NSW BMD, 18063/1939.
- 41. Marriage Certificate NSW BMD, 16599/1885.
- 42. Birth Certificate NSW BMD, 5049/1866.
- 43. Birth Certificate NSW BMD, 4178/1892.
- 44. Marriage Certificate NSW BMD, 11072/1920.
- 45. Birth Certificate NSW BMD, 2865/1856.
- 46. Death Certificate NSW BMD, 23006/1942.
- 47. Marriage Certificate NSW BMD, 2151/1891.
- 48. "Through Stained Glass" by Roy Wright, P 75.
- 49. Death Certificate NSW BMD, 15509/1924.
- 50. Birth Certificate NSW BMD, 35578/1892.
- 51. Death Certificate NSW BMD, 12911/1892.
- 52. Birth Certificate NSW BMD, 35579/1892.
- 53. Death Certificate NSW BMD, 12910/1892.
- 54. Birth Certificate NSW BMD, 17570/1895.
- 55. "Through Stained Glass" by Roy Wright, p 75.
- 56. Marriage Certificate NSW BMD, 13543/1925.
- 57. "Probable Usefullness" by Rita King, P 140.
- 58. Birth Certificate NSW BMD, 16554/1898.
- 59. Death Certificate NSW BMD, 15423/1899.
- 60. Birth Certificate NSW BMD, 6221/1871.
- 61. Marriage Certificate NSW BMD, 10333/1904.
- 62. "Probable Usefullness" by Rita King, P 140.
- 63. Birth Certificate BMD, 38483/1905.
- 64. Birth Certificate BMD, 29906/1907.
- 65. Birth Certificate BMD, 42506/1909.
- 66. Birth Certificate BMD, 34258/1911.
- 67. Birth Certificate BMD, 36979/1913.
- 68. Birth Certificate BMD, 50469/1916.
- 69. "Through Stained Glass" by Roy Wright, p 20.
- 70. "Through Stained Glass" by Roy Wright, P 20 & BMD 5024/1898.
- 71. "Through Stained Glass" by Roy Wright, P 20.
- 72. Marriage Certificate NSW BMD, 8312/1921.
- 73. "Through Stained Glass" by Roy Wright, P 20.
- 74. "Through Stained Glass" by Roy Wright, P 20 & BMD 2500/1926.
- 75. Birth Certificate NSW BMD, 19580/1904.
- 76. "Through Stained Glass" by Roy Wright, P 20 & BMD 3463/1929.
- 77. "Through Stained Glass" by Roy Wright, P 20 & BMD 2990/1934.
- 78. "Through Stained Glass" by Roy Wright, P 20.
- 79. "Through Stained Glass" by Roy Wright, P 20 & BMD 7628/1934.
- 80. "Through Stained Glass" by Roy Wright, P 20.
- 81. "Through Stained Glass" by Roy Wright, P 20 & BMD 8617/1936.
- 82. Birth Certificate NSW BMD, 29602/1885.
- 83. Marriage Certificate NSW BMD, 7738/1910.
- 84. Birth Certificate NSW BMD, 12784/1911.

- 85. Marriage Certificate NSW BMD, 9426/1933.
- 86. Birth Certificate NSW BMD, 8888/1916.
 87. Marriage Certificate NSW BMD, 4940/1938.
 88. Birth Certificate NSW BMD, 35712/1893.
- Birth Certificate NSW BMD, 13545/1925.
 Birth Certificate NSW BMD, 18844/1914.
 Marriage Certificate NSW BMD, 11559/1939.